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Our Values:  Compassion  Accountability  Respect  Inclusiveness  Nurture  Gratitude 

Other parents are welcome to nominate as well. Nomination 
forms are available from the school front office. 

If you have an interest in school governance, please consider 
taking a role on school council. 

School Council election process and timetable:  

 
 

 

School Times 
8:30-8:45 Students arrive at school 

8:45-8:50 Students prepare their desk for the day’s learning 

8:50-9:00 Students participate in a whole school physical 
activity 

9:00  Students begin classroom learning. 

Please ensure your child is at school on time for their day’s 
learning! 

Zooper Doopers 
Grade 6 students will be selling frozen Zooper   

Doopers at morning recess break. Zooper Dooper  

sales at 50c will go towards a charitable organization 

of their choosing. 

Casual Dress Day 
There will be a Casual Dress Day on Friday 18th of                        
February. Sensible sunsmart casual clothing may be worn 
instead of school uniform. Donation of a gold coin to those 
in casual dress. Funds raised from this will go towards the 
school’s Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday Appeal.  

Reminder 
If you have any concerns or queries 
at all about your child’s schooling. 
Please do not hesitate to speak to 
your child’s class teacher or to               
contact the school. You may do this 
by contacting the office during              
business hours. 

Mr. Taylor.  Principal. 

Event Date 
b) Closing date for                        

nominations 
Friday 18 February 2022 

c) Date by which the list of 
candidates and                      
nominators will be posted 

Monday 21 February 2022 

d) Date by which ballot                   
papers will be                     
prepared and distributed 

On or before Wednesday  

23 February 2022 

e) Close of ballot Friday 4 March 2022 
f) Vote count: Tuesday 8 March 2022 
g) Declaration of poll: Thursday 10 March 2022 
h) First council meeting to 

elect office bearers (the 
principal will                            
preside): 

Monday 21 March 2022 

Swimming Program                           
Postponement 

Due to current COVID restrictions parents are still not 
able to assist with the school swimming program. 
Couple that with the extreme staff shortages in 
schools, swim schools and pool supervisors, we have 
had to make the difficult decision to postpone the 
2022 school swimming program to December. We  
appreciate your understanding of this. 

RAT Tests  
The next two weeks supply of student’s RAT Tests are 
now available for collection from the front office of the 
school. If you have not collected your second pack for the 
term please drop in and do so.  

Parents in School 
Most recent Guidelines issued to school clearly                          
emphasize for Covid safety reasons the limiting of parents 
into school buildings. Parents may only enter the school 
building for specific approved purposes. This MUST be 
done via the front office area and be signed in. Now that 
the Prep students have settled into school routines, we 
ask that they walk into the classroom on their own after 
parents drop them off at the front of school. If still a little 
anxious, they may enter via the front foyer. Thank-you for 
your cooperation with this. 

Staffing News 
The school is currently working through new staffing            
appointment processes and hopefully of finalising much of 
this by the end of next week. We can say that Ms. Janelle 
Flannagan has been appointed as the grade 3/4 class 
teacher in the role she has been currently doing on a                 
casual relief process. We wish her well in the role and the 
stability for the students will be positive. 

School Council Membership 

Call for Nominations. 
School Council AGM is on Monday 21st  March. Current                   
Councilors that will remain for their second year of office are 
Tony Pearson, Jodie Closter, Kate O’Regan, Brooke Williams 
and Olivia Spark.  

Retiring councilors are Gerard Hastie, Carolyn Freeman and 
Nicole Sanders. The retiring councilors are eligible and more 
than welcome to re nominate for another term of office. 

 

                We would like to respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we meet.                                                 

We would also like to pay our respects to their Elders, past and present and emerging  

 

 

February 18: Casual Dress Day 

March 14: Labour Day Public Holiday 

Important Dates 

       There     
                               are NO 

LUNCH                   
ORDERS                           

TOMORROW! 
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 Amazing Prep ....  

The Prep's have been working hard this week in 
Maths, practicing counting and hiding teddies. They 
are getting more and more confident counting to 
10.  

They've also been doing an amazing job practicing 
writing their name each day! Play based is always 
such a favourite, with many                        
enjoying making different dishes 
at the playdough table. 

Great job everyone! 

Fabulous 1/2 A ….  

We have had a fantastic week. Very, very, 

very busy. Loads of learning has been              

happening and we have has fun working with 

the other Grade 1/2 class for some Literacy 

and Spelling work.  

Reading – we have practiced a new strategy 

of cross checking and applying that to our 

own independent reading. 

Spelling – we are practicing our M100FW in 

reading and in spelling as well as the short 

and long vowel a sound.  

Maths – loads of hands on learning and                

using manipulation materials to make sense 

of our place value number learning. Skip  

 

counting to music has begun and children 

are already showing improvement. We are 

up to 14 days of school so far! A little way till 

100 days of school! 

Writing – practicing, practicing, practicing our 

writing formation and we have begun to learn 

about recounts, exclamation marks and 

proper nouns.  

 

Remember:  

Return any notes that have yet not been  

returned.  

Enjoy the rest of your week  

Ms. Closter  

Magical 1/2 B….  

This incredible grade has been very active despite 
the heat. We have been getting organised in the 
morning and it is great to see every one of us trying 
to be at school by 8:45. This sets us up calmly for 
the day. 

Please encourage your child to read every night 
they can. Our readers and diaries need to be at 
school every day also as this is an important part of 
our morning of learning.  

We have been counting by 2’s, 5’s and 10’s and are 
getting so much better at having a go at things even 
though they may be tricky. Great Job everyone!  

We have been getting used to the routines of 
spelling and Literacy groups and are slowly building 

up our reading and writing stamina. Thanks to all for 
returning your notes. Don’t hesitate to let us know if 
you need a chat about our learning. 

Stay cool. 

Mrs Mac, Mr A, Mrs Dee. 



 

Issue No: 541   17.2.2022           75-79 Victoria St. Kerang           Email : kerang.ps@education.vic.gov.au     Phone:5450 3181 

Page 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 3/4 ....incredible! 

With just over three weeks to go before school 
finishes now is a great time to up our home                   
reading and give learning our best. We have                  
noticed that over half the grade are forgetting to 
bring home reading diaries back each day. Could 
all parents and carers PLEASE make the effort to 
help your child read at home and return their 
signed diary everyday. 

Rotations were a highlight this week and so nice 
to see all our grade just loving it!  

In reading we continued to use the                                   
comprehension strategy of reading on. Every                   
student has moved levels and for that we                        
congratulate them. We also are expanding our 
vocabularies by looking at thesaurus and                      
dictionary words.  

In maths we are using protractors and drawing 

right, obtuse and acute angles. We also continue 
with money and time table practise.  

Notes for Billabong ranch are dribbling in so if you 
have one to return could you please do so. 

Our Literacy groups will include a few Christmas 
instructional activities so look out for some                        
surprises. Things appear to be getting back to 
some sort of Normal so be safe. How many 
sleeps to go? 

Mrs Mac, Mr A & Mrs Dee 
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Grade 3/4 ....incredible! 

What a great week we have had in 

Grade 3/4. We have been busy working 

on some fantastic writing pieces and  

publishing them to display in our                 

classroom. Maths lessons have been busy 

with lots of hands on activities. Readers 

are going home every night, we hope you 

are enjoying listening to your child read. 

Please remember to sign their diary and 

make sure it comes back to school every 

day. Just a reminder, if you haven’t           

already done so please send headphones to 

school for your child to use. Masks need 

to be sent every day. Hope you all have 

a lovely weekend! 

Miss Janelle, Mr. T and Mrs. Lake. 

 5/6 Brilliant!!!!.   
This week in 5/6 class we have been learning about 
character traits so we knowing how to describe 
characters and people when we write.  

We also just finished the book Once by Morris         
Gleitzman. The book is about World War 2 and the  

 

 

Jewish Holocaust and we made a poster about the 
main characters in Once, Zelda and Felix. 

We are also selling Zooper Doopers for 
charity, and we have raised over $40 
so far.  

By Eisha & Shontelle. 

              

    

 

This week in MARC Lessons we have been focusing 

on the Winter Olympics, happening at the moment in                   

Beijing. All the older classes we have focused on the                             

different events at the Winter Olympics, including 

cross country skiing, curling, ice skating and bob                      

sledding. We have watched some clips of these sports 

and enjoyed researching some of our Australian                   

athletes, such as Laura Peel, Dean Hewitt, Danielle 

Scott and Cameron Bolton.  

The younger classes have read some of Leigh Hobbs’ 

books such as Mr. Chicken All Over Australia and              

Horrible Harriet. Leigh Hobbs will be the first                      

Australian Author that we will focus on in Term 1. The  

 

 

 

 

 

children have completed a range of Mr. Chicken                     

activities, as well as playing the MARC Matching 

Game- please ask the children what this is and if they 

enjoy getting a match!  

I am still looking for overdue Library books from 

2021.  

Please keep looking for them.  

Have a great week!  
 

Mrs. Kylie Leahy (aka Mrs. MARC)  

MARC Library Teacher   

MARC VAN NEWS, TERM 1, WEEK 3 

 2022 

  

Happy Birthday to the following children who                  

celebrated their birthday since our last newsletter …    

Harper Newson 

Happy  

Birthday!! 

          **Please return all Parent Occupation, Student Medical forms &                                                 

IT agreements  ASAP** 
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Child Safety Kerang Primary School is committed to Child safety. The safety and wellbeing of  our students is a primary concern. We 

want children to be safe, happy and empowered. We support and respect all children, as well as our staff and  volunteers. We have zero        

tolerance of child abuse, and all allegations and safety concerns will be treated very seriously and consistently with our robust policies and       

procedures. To ensure the safety and best interests of all students, we take into account the needs of those with an Aboriginal or Torres strait 

Islander heritage and those from culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds.  
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CASUAL DRESS DAY 

Friday 18th 
On Friday the 18th of February you can                                                       

come to school in neat, sun-smart  

casual clothes. 

Gold coin donation would be  

appreciated. 

All the Gold coin donations we get will                          

be put towards the Royal Children’s                        

Hospital Good Friday Appeal. 
 


